
 
May 14th, 2025 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Oakland County Transit Fleet Expansion Project in Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Oakland County, located at 1200 N. 

Telegraph Road, Pontiac Michigan 48034. The funding would be used for the purchase of 16 

additional commuter transit vehicles. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 

it will increase the capacity of the transit system to provide 100,000 more rides per year helping 

get workers to jobs, students to school, and people to health care. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family 

 

Sincerely,   

 

 

Haley Stevens 

Member of Congress  

 


